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From the left:
Philadelphia LEPC Coordinator Grant Shea

LEPC Co-Chairs:
Battalion Chief Carl Randolph (Phila. Fire Department’s Hazardous Materials Admin. Unit) 
Dave Binder (Tanner Industries)



LEPC Coordinator Grant Shea presented best practices for reporting Tier II requirements.



LEPC Public Education and Outreach Chair Joan Przybylowicz provided an up on Personal and 
Family Preparedness Workshops and activities during the past three months and reported on 
workshops scheduled to date through May.



Philadelphia Office of Emergency Management Director Samantha Phillips 
answers questions about the increase of crude oil trains travelling through 
Philadelphia at the well attended 1st quarterly meeting for 2015.



Philadelphia Local Emergency Planning Committee
2nd Quarterly Meeting
May 21, 2015, 10:00 a.m. to noon
Fire Administration Building, Auditorium
240 Spring Garden Street

Accessibility Services
If anyone requires accessibility services, please email us at 
lepc@phila.gov or call 215-683-3261 at least two business days 
before the next meeting. 

Parking: On-street parking only. 
Fire Department lot is reserved parking only.

Public Transportation:
SEPTA Market-Frankford Elevated, Spring Garden Station
Walk west on Spring Garden, about a half block.
Cross 2nd Street. Pass City Fitness.
Next building is the Fire Administration Building. 


